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Teacher Guide Sheet 
 
Classroom Demonstration 
 

You can do a classroom demonstration if there are not enough 
computers for small groups. Work at your computer with the 
students sitting so they can all see the screen. Click the Setup 
button, then the Go button to run either simulation. Begin with 
Simulation #1. 
 
Simulation #1: Rabbits and Grass 
 
Task 1: Tell the students that they are going watch a simulation 
and discuss what they see. Run the simulation as described in the 
student guide. Then discuss the patterns they saw and why the 
graph looks the way it does.  
 
Task 2: Tell the students that they are going to predict what will 
happen when one variable at a time is changed. Tell them they need 
to think about how they think an ecosystem will react to these 
changes. 
 
Steps: 
1. Have the students predict what will happen if you increase the 

number of rabbits. Agree on how many rabbits to add with your 
students, but make sure to write down what the new number is so 
you can reproduce your results.  

2. Once you have observed the results discuss what really happened 
and whether it was the same as the students’ prediction.  

3. If the number was increased dramatically, try increasing it only 
slightly (from the starting number) to see if similar results 
occur. Discuss with your students why they think this happened.  

4. Repeat steps 1-3, but this time, make the number of rabbits 
smaller than the original number. 
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Task 3: Tell the students that this time you are going to change 
the birth rate of the rabbits (so instead of directly changing the 
number of rabbits, you are changing how quickly they reproduce.) 
You want them to predict what will happen when birth rate is 
changed. Ask them to think about how an ecosystem will react to 
these changes.  
 
Steps: 
1. Return the number value to its original amount and change the 

birth rate of the rabbits using the hatch-threshold slider. You 
and your students can choose to increase it or decrease it. Make 
sure you write down the new number and discuss the student’s 
predictions.  

2. Once they have finished observing the changes have them 
discuss what happened, and if this matched as their 
expectations. 

 
Task 4: Now that the students have played around with this 
simulated environment, they have a sense of how it works and how 
changes can affect the system. Try to create a balanced 
environment. Decide with your students what to change and by how 
much. You can try more than one idea out to see what happens. 
Before beginning this experiment, discuss what a balanced 
ecosystem would look like. Ask them if a balanced ecosystem would 
be in flux if it would have very little flux, or if it would be stable. 
Ask them, “Do you think that a balanced ecosystem was created in 
the last 2 experiments?”  
 
After you finish, discuss what happened as in Step #6 in the 
directions in the lesson plan.  
 



    
 

 
©2002, President and Fellows of Harvard College 

152

Simulation #2: Rabbits and Foxes 
 
Task 1: Tell the students that they are going watch the simulation 
and discuss what they see. Run the simulation, then discuss the 
patterns they saw and why the graph looks the way it does.  
 
Task 2: Tell the students that they are going to predict what will 
happen when one variable at a time is changed. Tell them they need 
to think about how an ecosystem might react to these changes. 
 
Steps: 
1. Have the students predict what will happen if you increase the 

number of rabbits. Agree with your students on how much to 
increase the rabbits by, but make sure to write down what the 
new number is so you can reproduce your results.  

2. Once you have observed the results, discuss what happened and 
if this matched their expectations.  

3. Have the students predict what will happen if you increase the 
number of foxes. Agree with your students on how much to 
increase the foxes by, but make sure to write down what the new 
number is so you can reproduce your results.  

4. Once you have observed the results, discuss what really 
happened and if this matched their expectations. 

 
Task 3: Tell the students that this time you are going to change 
the birth rate of the rabbits (so instead of directly changing the 
number of rabbits, you are changing how quickly they reproduce.) 
You want them to predict what will happen when the birth rate is 
changed. Ask them to think about how an ecosystem will react to 
these changes.  
 
Steps: 
1.  Return the number value to its original amount and change the 

birth rate of the rabbits using the hatch-threshold slider. You 
and your students can choose to increase it or decrease it. Make 
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sure you write down the new number and discuss the student’s 
predictions.  

2. Once the students have finished observing the changes, have 
them discuss what happened and if this matched their 
expectations. 

 
*Task 4: Now that the students have played around with this 
simulated environment, they have a sense of how it works and how 
changes can affect the system. Try to create a balanced 
environment. Decide with your students what to change and by how 
much. You can try more than one idea out to see what happens. 
Before beginning this experiment, discuss what a balanced 
ecosystem would look like. Ask them if a balanced ecosystem would 
be in flux, if it would have very little flux, or if it would be stable. 
Ask them, “Do you think that a balanced ecosystem was created in 
the last 2 experiments?”  
 
After you finish, discuss what happened as in Step #8 in the 
directions of this lesson plan.  
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